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Re: Outcome of Proposed Relocation of Forest House Medical Centre, Park Drive to New Lubbesthorpe Health Centre
Dear Patient

We are delighted to share with you that the proposal to relocate services from Forest House Medical Centre, 2A Park Drive, to a new build premises on the New Lubbesthorpe development has been approved by the Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland CCGs. Please be assured that Warren Lane Surgery will remain at its current location in Leicester Forest East and will not impacted by this relocation. Furthermore, please be advised that the practice has one registration list and all patients registered with the practice in the full boundary area have access to services at both sites. We are confident that the new health centre will really benefit patients in managing their healthcare and we anticipate that the move will take place early in 2023

New Lubbesthorpe Health Centre which is due to be built in two years’ time will provide more space and enable us to offer a wider range of clinical and holistic services for our patients.  The services will be delivered by a larger team of health care professionals, including GPs, Nurses and Clinical Pharmacists/Technicians, Physician Associates and Social Prescribers.  The new health centre will also have an improved waiting area with better IT systems to enhance the way information is shared with patients.  

Over the last few years Forest House Medical Centre has seen a rise in the number of patient registrations due to the New Lubbesthorpe housing development and we will continue to see this trend in the coming years as further housing plans develops.  This means in two years’ time when the new health centre has been built it will enable us to care for a greater number of patients.  We therefore need to start planning patient services for the future and ensure that we have appropriate accommodation for extra clinical and administration staff too.  With effective planning and having sufficient resources in place, we would like to reassure all our existing and new patients our primary focus will remain in providing first class medical person-centred care.
We would like to thank all our patients for responding to the consultation.  We are aware there were a few key themes which emerged from the public consultation, these were particularly around transport links and parking.  We would like to reassure our patients that we are working jointly with the transport authority (Leics County Council) and developers to address this as the plans progress over the next two years.  

We will be contacting patients again around three months before the move or sooner if there is anything significant, we need to tell you.  In the meantime, you do not need to do anything different, we will write to you again before any changes happen that will affect you. 

We would like this opportunity to remind our patients that we have an active Patient Participation Group who work with the practice in shaping its services.   If you are interested in joining our PPG or have any further questions, please email warrenlane.medicalcentre@nhs.net.

Yours Sincerely

GP Partners
